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Kingsford Legal Centre

The Law Building
University of New South Wales

Kensington campus
Building F8, Union Road

Ground Floor
(Car access via Gate 2 off High Street)

Telephone: 9385 9566
TTY: 9385 9572

Facsimile: 9385 9583
Email: legal@unsw.edu.au

PUBLIC TRANSPORT
• City bus routes 392, 394, 396, 397, 398

• Central Station bus routes 391, 393, 395
• Bondi Junction/Burwood bus route 400, all stop at the 

main Anzac Parade entrance to the UNSW.

Kingsford 
Legal Centre is 

located to the 
left of The Mall, 

approximately 75 
metres from the 

entrance. We are 
on the ground 

floor to the rear of 
the Law Building.
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We were very saddened to say goodbye to 
Mark Gillard whose secondment to KLC 
from Freehills ended in early November.  
Mark is a wonderful, warm, fun colleague 
who connected with all who came in 
contact with him – especially his clients.  
His work with clients and students was of the 
highest order and he will be missed by all.

We are delighted, however, to welcome 
back Susan Wan.  Susan  has practised in the 
litigation and stamp duty areas at Freehills and 
was previously a student at Kingsford Legal 
Centre in 2003.  She joined the KLC team in 
late October and we are all looking forward to 
working with her over the coming 6 months.

Freehills Secondee Susan Wan
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All KLC volunteers are invited to attend our 
annual Xmas Dinner.  This year it is to be 
held at Bodhi Restaurant at Cook & Phillip 
Park, College Street, Sydney at 6:30pm on 
Wednesday 13 December.  RSVP to Denise 
on d.wasley@unsw.edu.au

3VJ\T�:VSPJP[VY�*H[O�>OPKKVU�
3LH]LZ�23*��HNHPU¯��
The wonderful Cath Whiddon is moving 
to Melbourne so she is leaving us, for the 
second time.  Cath has been locuming at the 
Centre 1 day a week for a year now.  We are 
all saddened to see Cath go but hope she 
will be back again in the future.
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In line with UNSW closure, KLC will be 
closed at 1pm on Friday 22 December 2006 
and reopen at 9am on Tuesday 2 January 
2007.  Our last advice night for the year will 
be held on 21 December and the first for 
2007 will be on 9 January.  
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KLC participated in the The Shack Youth 
Centre’s puzzle project.  The project 
involved 8 organisations who work with the 
Shack painting a piece of a puzzle with a 
representation of how we work with young 
people.  KLC students took up the challenge 
with gusto and the The Shack waheÐԠIwi�
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KLC participated in a Faculty wide, 2 day 
retreat during October to plan and discuss 
the Law Faculty changes and possibilities. 
KLC is pleased to welcome David Dixon as 
the new Dean. Other changes in the Law 
Faculty include the approval of an Honours 
degree for the first time since the Law Faculty 
began.  The final model for this will be 
developed in the coming months.
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KLC was very pleased to welcome Helen 
Yandell of Springvale Legal Centre of Monash 
University and Faye Gertner of Monash 
Oakleigh Legal Service to exchange ideas of 
models of clinical teaching in October. This 
proved a very fruitful exchange and we hope 
to be able to visit them in the first half of next 
year to gain a deeper understanding of their 
clinical programs with the aim of enriching 
KLCs programs.
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Anna Cody presented a workshop on 
Indigenous Legal education, the challenges 
and ways forward at the Global Alliance for 
Justice Education, bi-annual conference in 
Cordoba Argentina.  The conference was a 

fabulous 6 days program with par�ҀՐйvAá̀ys pr�聈nĀanˀleIaai䠅
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KLC focussed on rights and responsibilities 
in relation to Police and security guards. 
KLC hopes to work with the Wanderers and 
Matraville High School in the future. 
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KLC series of free monthly legal workshops for 
community workers is continuing. Workshops 
were held on Powers of Attorney & Enduring 
Guardianship in September, and on Welfare to 
Work & Social Security in October. Big thanks 
to Mark Gillard, former Freehills Secondee 
Solicitor to KLC and Dianne Anagnos of the 
Welfare Rights Centre for presenting those 
workshops. The workshops were very well 
attended and well-received. 

We are also putting together our schedule 
of workshops for next year. If you have any 
questions about the workshops or would like 
to see particular topics covered, please do not 
hesitate to contact Teena on  (02) 9385 9566 or 
email her at t.balgi@unsw.edu.au.
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KLC conducted a half day training on 
Thursday 21 September 2006 at the request 
of VAST. VAST is auspiced by the Junction 
Neighbourhood Centre and provides a 
referral and training service for Home 
and Community Care (HACC) agencies 
in the Eastern Region. The training looked 

at a range of issues affecting older people 
including powers of attorneys and enduring 
guardianships, elder abuse, neighbour 
disputes and going guarantor. The training 
was very well received. 
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Since our move from Rainbow Street onto 
the UNSW Kensington Campus, KLC has 
been looking for opportunities to provide 
legal advice on a regular basis at venues 
off campus, in order that we retain and 
improve our accessibility for our target client 
groups, and to maintain a local profile in our 
geographic community.

To date we have commenced two weekly 
outreach services. The first operates from the 
South East Neighbourhood Centre (SENC) 
at Eastlakes Shopping Centre each Friday 
morning, and the second from the Maroubra 
Uniting Church each Thursday morning.  Both 
SENC and the Maroubra Uniting Church have 




